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Yandina Police arrest 12 suspects for roadblock in Russell Islands   

Officers of the Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) at Yandina have arrested 12 
suspects for roadblock on 14 November 2022. 

Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Central Province, Superintendent David Soakai said a group of 
men from Alocan village set up roadblocks at a logging camp and armed with Knives, Spares and 
axes. 

PPC Soakai said they entered the camp site, threatened them to stop their operation, and demanded 
the company for SBD $500,000.00 cash. 

Superintendent Soaki said the local landowner did get hold of two logging excavator keys 
and threatened the employer of the logging operation to stop. The situation on the ground 
is still tense. 

Mr. Soaki said Tulagi police are supporting Yandina police on investigation and charged the 
12 suspects with unlawful assembly and demanding and bail them to appear before 
Yandina court circuit. 
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RSIPF Media Unit contact:  

 

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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